
 

 

Term 1 Week 10 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
 
 

Dear Parents 
Here we are at the end of term one of 2019; time certainly does fly by 
quickly. The children have achieved many things, both in their learning and 
in extracurricular activities. As always, the students of Bletchley Park Primary 
continue to be a credit to both their families and whatever they do at BPPS. I 
would like to take this opportunity to thank all the staff for their hard work 
and care for the children at our school.  Thank you too to all of you for your 
support throughout the term, the school community continues to be a real 
strength here at BPPS.  
 
Anzac Day 
Bletchley Park Primary will hold our ANZAC Day ceremony on Tuesday the 
30th of April at 10.30 a.m. in our Anzac Memorial Garden.  We hope to see 
members of the school community attend this commemoration to those 
who have fought for our freedom. I would sincerely like to thank the P&C 
and our school gardeners Henry Houghton and Bob King for supporting the 
creation of such a beautiful reflective space.  I have attached a description of 
the various plants growing in the garden. Please read it to your children and 
encourage conversation about the garden being a respectful place. 
 
Students Arriving Late At School 
Just a reminder to parents that lessons start at 8:30 a.m. For many students 
the first lesson of the day is spelling and it is important that students come 
to school on time so they are not missing this essential learning. If students 
come late, our office staff have been instructed to ask politely why the 
students are late.  In recent days, several of our parents have not answered 
them politely. Swearing at our office staff is never appropriate. 
 
KEEP YOUR CHILD SAFE 
Skateboards, Scooters and Bikes 
Can you remind your child to be considerate of pedestrians? Your child 
should keep to the left and ride in a courteous manner that does not cause 
other road users to react suddenly. They need to slow down or walk in busy 
areas. It is very important that your child needs to hop off their scooter, 
skateboard or bike when they are crossing with a traffic warden. Thank you 
for your support, children's safety is always a priority. Thank you also to the 
P&C for their ongoing support and an anonymous donor for contributing the 
fabulous prizes on our “Ride to School Day”.   
 

 
2019 TERM DATES 

 
Term 1:  4 Feb – 12 April 
Term 2:  29 April – 5 July 
Term 3:  22 July – 27 Sept 
Term 4: 14 Oct – 19 Dec 
 

Assembly New Time is  
Fridays 8.30am 

 

 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 
Public Holidays 
Monday 4

th
 March 2019 

Friday 19
th
 April 2019 

Monday 22
nd

 April 2019 
Thursday 25

th
 April 

Monday 3
rd

 June 2019 
Monday 30

th
 Sept 2019 

 
School Development Days 
 
Friday 31

st
 May 2019 

Friday 23
rd

 August 2019 
Monday 18

th
 November 2019 

Friday 20
th
 December 2019 

 

Parent Interviews 
Kindy – 29th May 2019 
Kindy-Yr6 – 30th May 2019 
 
2020 Kindy applications are 

now open.  
See Web site for 

application forms or visit 
the office 

 
  

BE THINK 
GROW 
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From the Principal’s Deck cont’ 

 
Ministers Statement about Violence in Schools 
Many parents will be aware that the Minister for Education, Hon. Suzanne (Sue) Ellery MLC, 
recently announced a new policy / response regarding violence in schools (attached). 
Parents are requested to read this document. 
 
School Development Days 
The school Board has approved the School Development dates for 2019. The school will be 
closed on Friday the 31st of May.  
 
Parent /Teacher Interviews - Early Close: 29th of May Kindy Group and Thursday the 30th 
Of May for K-6. Please note this date on your calendar. I encourage all parents to take this 
opportunity to meet with teachers for an update on their child’s progress and start to the 
school year. Students will be released at 11:00am on this day, so teachers can conduct 
interviews commencing at 11:00am and concluding at 5:45pm. Children who are unable to 
be collected at 11:00am will be supervised by staff until 2:45pm.  
 
 
Voluntary Contributions 2019 
This valuable financial support paid by parents plays a significant role in enabling the 
provision of resources that extend the school’s capacity to add value to the learning 
experience of all children within our school.  The table below shows how we are tracking 
currently in the collection of the contributions.  While the contributions are voluntary, the 
quality of our teaching and learning program will be maximised when each family makes its 
contribution.  We strongly encourage parents to pay this valuable contribution to the school 
and we thank those families who have already paid.   
 

 Total based on 
student numbers 

Collected to date Percentage paid 

Kindergarten 
Contributions 

$5,000.00 $2,212.00 44% 

Pre-Primary 
Contributions 

$5,550.00 $2,365.00 42% 

Primary Contributions $37,600.00 $17,258.00 46% 

TOTAL $48,150.00 $21,835.00 45% 

 

 
Have a restful break  
 
Regards  
Bea Bouska 
Principal 
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Bletchley Park Primary School  

 Term Two Planner 2019   
   

Lot 5003, Balfour Street, Southern River, Ph:  9394 0955  
Website: www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au 

 

 

 

TERM TWO 2019 

WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

1 29 Apr 
 

First Day Back 
Term 2 

30 Apr 
 
ANZAC Day Assembly 
10.30-11.00am 

1 May 2 May 3 May 

2 6 May 7 May 8 May 
Mother’s Day Stall 

9 May 
Mother’s Day Stall 
 
Yr 2 Scribbles 
Festival 

10 May 
Mother’s Day Stall 
 
Faction Cross 
Counrty 

3 13 May 14 May 
 
NAPLAN 

15 May 
 
NAPLAN 

16 May 
 
NAPLAN 

17 May 
 
NAPLAN 

4 

20 May 
 
NAPLAN 

21 May 
 
NAPLAN 

22 May 
 
NAPLAN 

23 May 
 
NAPLAN 

24 May 
 
NAPLAN 

5 

27 May 
 
 

P&C Meeting 

28 May 29 May 
K-6 Parent Interviews 

30 May 
K-6 Parent Interviews 

31 May 
School Development 

Day 
Students do not 

attend 

6 

3 June 
 
Public Holiday 

4 June 5 June 6 June 
 
Yr1 The Graffalo  

7 June 

7 

10 June 11 June 12 June 13 June 
 
 
Winter Carnival 

14 June 
 

P&C Disco 

8 

17 June 
 

Board Meeting 

18 June 19 June 20 June 21 June 

 
 
Bletchley Vale Cup 

9 

24 June 
Swimming Lessons 

Yr 3 – 6 
 
P&C Meeting 

25 June 
Swimming Lessons 

Yr 3 – 6 

26 June 
Swimming Lessons 

Yr 3 – 6 
Pre Primary Junior 
Olympics 

27 June 
Swimming Lessons 

Yr 3 – 6 
 

Yr2 Start Smart 

28 June 
Swimming Lessons 

Yr 3 – 6 

10 

1 July 
Swimming Lessons 

Yr 3 – 6 

2 July 
Swimming Lessons 

Yr 3 – 6 

3 July 
Swimming Lessons 

Yr 3 – 6 

4 July 
Swimming Lessons 

Yr 3 – 6 

5 July  
Swimming Lessons 

Yr 3 – 6 
Last day Term 2 
Students Return 

22nd July 2019 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30Pm 

Assembly Monday 
8.30am 

http://www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au/
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Kindy Term 2 Planner 

 

               
 

 

Students do not attend on School Development Days 

KINDY Group A attend on Blue Days 

KINDY Group B attend on Orange Days 

Term 2 

WEE
K MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

1 29 Apr 
 

FIRST DAY 
TERM TWO 2019 

GROUP A 

30 Apr 
 

FIRST DAY 
TERM Two 2019 

GROUP B 

1 May 

 
2 May 3 May 

2  6 May 7 May 8 May 9 May 10 May 

3 13 May 14 May 15 May 16 May 17 May 

4 20 May 21 May 22 May 23 May 24 May 

5 27 May 28 May 29 May 30 May 31May 
 
School Development 
Day Students do not 
attend 

6 3 June 
 

Public Holiday 
Students do not attend 

4 June 5 June 6 June 7 June 

7 10 June 11 June 12 June 13 June 14 June 

8 17 June 18 June 19 June 20 June 21 June 

9 24 June 25 June 26 June 27 June 28 June 

10 1 July 
 

 

2 July 3 July 4 July 5 July 

 

Bletchley Park Primary School  

Parent Term Planner 2019 
 

Lot 5003, Balfour Street, Southern River, Ph:  9394 0955 
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**** Principal Appointed**** 
 
 
 
 

Dear School Community,  
 
We recently ran a selection process for a Principal.  
 
I am pleased to inform you that Beatrice Bouska has been successful in 
securing the position of Principal at our school for the rest of 2019 and possibly 
till the end of 2020. 
 
Our school is on track with our current Business Plan. Staff morale is high and 
the feedback I’ve received says parents are feeling happy with the stability of 
our current school administration.  
 
I would like to reassure everyone that our school is in very experienced and 
capable hands, as Beatrice has a sound and demonstrated understanding of 
our students, staff and community. She has been a valuable part of our school 
and management for the past 10 years. 
 
Congratulations to Beatrice and I’d like to once again reiterate to the school 
community that Beatrice has the continued support of the School Board and 
Staff of Bletchley Park Primary School.  
 
Sharmini Aru 
School Board Chair 
Bletchley Park Primary School 
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ANZAC Day Service 

Our ANZAC Day Service will be held on the 30th April 2019 starting 
at 10.30am. 

All community members are welcome to attend, and will be given the opportunity to place 
flowers/wreaths at the flagpole. 

There is a call out for any parents/careers to who wish to donate any flowers/ferns to help 
us make wreaths for special guests. Parents/Students may deliver the flowers to Katrina 

Anderson (Junior Science) room on Monday the 29th April. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Flowers planted by our wonderful 
gardeners. 
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Senior Assembly     22
nd

 March 2019 

It was a very colourful assembly to celebrate Harmony Week on Friday 22nd March. 
Students from Year 5 hosted the assembly and spoke in many different languages to 
highlight the variety of cultures within the school. It was lovely to see them all dressed in 
their national costumes. Students from Year 4 LA 8 entertained us with an Indonesian 
version of The Very Hungry Caterpillar by Eric Carle. Thanks to all those who helped on the 
day. 
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Senior Assembly     22nd March 2019 

 

Senior Assembly Value Awards 
Date: 22nd March 2019 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA8 Yr4 Doing My Best – Danielle  

Respect –  Seth  
Miss Bendeich 

LA19 Yr4 Doing My Best –  Cayzon  
Respect – Sunny  

Ms Kernich 

LA20 Yr4 Doing My Best –  Zara  
Respect – Tiarn  
Doing My Best – Kiarra  

Mr Betts 

LA21 Yr4 Doing My Best –  Summer  
Respect – Isabelle  

Mrs Oliver 

LA22 Yr4 Doing My Best –  Amelia  
Respect – Baoying  

Mrs Roth 

LA25 Yr5 Doing My Best –  Brandon  
Respect –  Nevaeh  

Mrs Vardy 

LA26 Yr5 Doing My Best –  Cody  
Respect – Evan  

Miss de Prazer 

LA30 Yr5 Doing My Best –  Abudi  
Respect – Jamie  

Mr Sullivan 

LA31 Yr5 Doing My Best –  Kaidan  
Respect – Maikayla  

Miss Browne 

 

Senior Assembly Merit Awards 
Date: 22nd March 2019 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA8 Yr4 Caden  / Jake  Miss Bendeich 

LA19 Yr4 Breanna  Ms Kernich 

LA20 Yr4 Ashley  / Tanishka  Mr Betts 

LA21 Yr4 Ella  Mrs Oliver 

LA22 Yr4 Laith  Mrs Roth 

LA25 Yr5 Ceejay  / Peyton  Mrs Vardy 

LA26 Yr5 Sean  Miss de Prazer 

LA30 Yr5 Shriya  Mr Sullivan 

LA31 Yr5 Ethan Miss Browne 

Library Class LA 31 Mrs Moschner 

Sport Class LA 30 Mr McInerney 

Science Class LA 25 Miss Anderson 

Indonesian Class LA 8 Mrs Colquhoun 

The Arts Class LA 20 Mrs Bryant 
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Junior Assembly     29
th
 March 2019 

 
Today the Year 2 students showed us how clever they were and taught everyone all about 
insects and the continents of the World. Congratulations to all the students who read out 
the interesting facts. It was a great assembly and everyone enjoyed your fantastic raps with 
movement and part-singing.  
 
Ms Goodlet, Mrs Sassi and all the students in LA 10 and 13 you all did a fantastic job 
presenting our assembly today. 
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Junior Assembly     29
th
 March 2019 

 
Junior Assembly Merit Awards 

Date: 29
th

 March 2019 
Area Year Student Teacher 

LA1 Yr1 Oscar / Sean  Mrs Chave 

LA2 Yr1 Larry / Hazel  Mrs Gillian/Mrs Grace 

LA3 Yr1 Laith  / Sophie  Mrs Hardman 

LA4 Yr1 Aksheraa  / Callan  Miss Clarke 

LA5 Yr1 Kori  / Charlotte  Mrs Gomez 

LA9 Yr2 Charlotte / Talhah Mrs Faulkner 

LA10 Yr2 David  / Tina  Ms Goodlett 

LA11 Yr2 Chayce  / Mason  Mrs MacDonald 

LA12 Yr2 Thando  / Ava  Mrs Long 

LA13 Yr2 Liam  / Tiffany Mrs Sassi/Mrs Tantiprasut 

LA23 Yr2 Lochlan  / Kwalei  Mrs Hill 

LA6 Yr3 Liam  / Vishaan  Mrs Davies 

LA14 Yr3 Daniella  Miss Desmond 

LA7 Yr3 Charlie  / Salman  Mrs Neighbour 

LA15 Yr3 Afshin  / Pheobe  / Miah  Miss Snell 

LA17 Yr3 Meet Mehar  / Lucas  Mrs Ziegelaar 

Library Class LA 9 Mrs Moschner 

Music Class LA 1 & LA 15 Mrs Taylor / Mr Vallis 

Sport Class LA 10 Mr McInerney/Mr Palmer 

Science Class LA 4 Miss Anderson 

 
Junior Assembly Value Awards 

Date: 29
th

 March 2019 
Area Year Student Teacher 

LA1 Yr1 Doing My Best –  Zizi  Mrs Chave 

LA2 Yr1 Doing My Best –  Dakota Mrs Gillian/Mrs Grace 

LA3 Yr1 Doing My Best – Srijai  Mrs Hardman 

LA4 Yr1 Doing My Best –  Amelie  Miss Clarke 

LA5 Yr1 Respect – Molly  Mrs Gomez 

LA9 Yr2 Respect – Eevan  Mrs Faulkner 

LA10 Yr2 Doing My Best –  Dylan  
Respect –Christian  

Ms Goodlett 

LA11 Yr2 Respect – Grace  Mrs MacDonald 

LA12 Yr2 Respect – Cooper  Mrs Long 

LA13 Yr2 Doing My Best –  Elyse  Mrs Sassi/Mrs Tantiprasut 

LA23 Yr2 Respect – Mojtaba  Mrs Hill 

LA6 Yr3 Doing My Best –  Kate  
Respect – Calsy  

Mrs Davies 

LA14 Yr3 Doing My Best –  Sienna  
Respect – Alexis  

Miss Desmond 

LA 7  Doing My Best –  Ashlee  
Respect – Liam  

Mrs Neighbour 

LA15 Yr3 Doing My Best –  Antoni  
Respect – Enu  

Miss Snell 

LA17 Yr3 Doing My Best –  Tahlia  
Respect – Wania  

Mrs Ziegelaar 
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***Canteen News*** 

 

We are making some changes to the way morning recess is ordered and served. As of next 

term morning recess will only be available by pre-order. 

 

There are two ways to do this. 

At the canteen in the morning before school, just as you would a lunch order. The canteen 

opens at 8am. 

On line via Quicklik. Cut off time is 8.45am, you may order up to 4 weeks in advance register 

for online ordering at quickclik.com.au 

All morning recess orders will be bagged and ready for collection at the start of recess, 

please remember to come to the canteen and collect your own order, it will not be sent to 

the classroom. Morning recess starts at just $1 

We will be open as usual after lunch for over counter slushy sales. 

 

Winter Menu 

Look out for some exciting new additions to our winter Menu. As our bento lunches are so 

popular we have created a new one. We look forward to offering you our new 'Pasta Bento' 

containing pasta Neapolitan garlic bread, meatballs (beef) and a mini salad. We have also 

added to our hot food section with a full size Pasta Neapolitan and Stir Fried Noddles all of 

which are canteen made. Toasted sandwiches will now be available for ordering at morning 

recess as well as lunchtime. 

 

To keep in the canteen loop follow us on: Instagram & Facebook 

@bletchleywaycafe  Bletchley Park Primary School Canteen.  

 

You may collect a menu from the canteen; it is also available on the school website and will 

be updated on quickclik for the start of term 2. 

 

Have a safe and happy break  

Robyn Sydoruk  

Manager Licensee 

School Canteen Catering Services 
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***Canteen News*** 

 Phone: 93982488 or Email: schoolcanteencs@outlook.com

 Orders may be placed at the canteen before school or online with Quickliq www.quickliq.com.au by 8.45am

 We comply with the WA Healthy Food & Drink Policy and follow the WA Traffic Light System

 

 

Quiche & Salad Pack $5  or  Wings & Salad Pack $5
Salads packs contain lettuce, tomato, carrot, cucumber

& sprouts. Add cheese or beetroot for extra 50c

 
Salad Pack - Make Your Own $5

Salad contains lettuce, carrot, tomato, cucumber & sprouts V
You may include one of the following

cheese, beetroot, chicken, ham or 1 egg  

Add Tuna $2  Salad dressing  .50c 

Beef Burger $5
lettuce tomato & tomato sauce

Chicken Burger $5
lettuce tomato & mayo

Vege Burger $5
lettuce tomato carrot & mayo V

 

CANTEEN MADE MEALS $5

   Pasta Neapolitan   V   
 

  Fried Rice & Wings 
 

   Stir Fried Noodles  V
                      

      

  

 

  

 Salad Sandwiches Add $1 for a roll or a wrap
  salad contains lettuce carrot cucumber & tomata   
  add 50c for cheese or beetroot
  

  Chicken & Salad   $4
  Ham & Salad        $4
  Cheese & Salad   $4
  Salad Only            $4
  Tuna & Salad        $4.50

 

   Butter Chicken $6 
With Basmati Rice & a Garlic Dinner Roll 

 

Domino Pizza $4.50
( kindy are unable to order Domino pizza sorry)   

 
 Ham & Cheese or Just Cheese V

 

                                                                                                   
                                                                                                       

 

Burrito $5
Beef or Veggie  V

with Mexican style rice & beans

 
 

Aussie Bento $5 
Contains cheese & crackers  1 

chicken wing or snack pie
A vegemite sandwich

Mini fruit cup & 2 tiny muffins

Asian  Bento $6
Contains a small fried rice 

a mini salad, 1 chicken wing
2 minispringrolls 
and a dinner roll

Pasta Bento $6
Contains mini pasta neapolitan
garlic bread, meatballs (beef)

and a mini salad
vegetarian versions available

     Hot Chicken Roll with Gravy or Mayo $5
             may be ordered with no gravy or mayo     

    
Turkish Bread Toasty Chicken or Ham $6

       Includes Cheese, Tomato, Spinach & Avocado
                      may be ordered vegetarian V

Sausage Rolls & Pies *TUESDAY ONLY*
Cruizer Beef Pie or Beef Sausage Roll $3.50

Snack Pie x 3 $3.50 or x 4 $4.50
Tomato sauce potion 50c

Water $2
Orange Juice $2.50
Apple Juice $2.50

Flavoured Milk $2.50
Chocolate Strawberry Banana

Lucky Dip icypole $1 Paddle Pop $2
Small Slushy $1 Large Slushy $2

Fruits & Yohurts

Mini Fruit Cup   $1
Fruit Cheese & Crackers $2

Yoghurt $2.50
Yogo $2.50

*POP UP* specials will be advertised

 Toasted Sandwiches up to 2 fillings $4

for each additional filling add 50c

Ham Chicken Tuna Cheese Tomato 
add $1 for a toasted wrap

 

Hot Stuff

Cheesy Bread   (V)    $1
Scroll of the day (V)   $1

Muffin of the Day $1
Mini Hot Dog (beef) $2

Mini Hot Cup of Day (V) $2 
(rice, noodles or pasta)

Morning recess is by pre ordering 
only. Please write your order on a 
lunch bag and collect it from the 

canteen at 11am, your order will be 
ready and waiting for you 
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***P&C News*** 

 
Here’s our total ten cent tally! 

Congratulations to our champions of the coins LA 8! You raised $187.95 which is an 
average of $6.96 per student!  Your teacher will let you know the details of your prize 

morning tea… 
In 2nd place: LA 7, 3rd place: ECE 7A, 4th place: LA 25 and 5th place: LA 1. Overall, all 

classes did an amazing job to raise $1980! 
Your 10 cent donations have been gratefully received by your Bletchley Park P&C. The P&C 
fundraises throughout the year, raising money to spend on facilities and equipment for the 
benefit of all students.  
We thank you for your generous support! 
 

Be Entertained these school holidays  

 
The 2019/2020 Entertainment memberships are here, with exclusive offers for everything 
you love to do. It’s our best membership yet, just $70 and packed with amazing offers for 
activities, attractions, shopping, travel and all kinds of tasty treats - from cool cafes to 
fabulous fine dining. 
Visit https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/87748g to order your digital 
membership in time for the school holidays! 

 
Mother’s Day Pop Up Stall – coming in term 2!  
Our P&C fundraising committee is 
working hard to prepare over 2,500 
items for sale this year at our 2019 
Mother’s Day Pop Up Stall. 
Our stall will run during week 2 of 
term 2, that’s Wednesday 8 May 
until Friday 10 May and all classes from Kindy to Year 6 will be visiting during this time. 
Prices will range from $1 to $12 and we’ve got something for everyone!  
 

You’re invited… 
Our next P&C meeting will be held on Monday, 27 May at 7pm in the Staff Room.  New 
members are welcome at any time throughout the year so please feel free to join us. 
For more info, please contact Darren Warwick on 0433 546 051 or dwarwick@sumitomohansen.com.au  
 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/87748g
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Meet our Multilit Team 
 
 

Meet the Multilit Team! At BPPS we have the Multilit program (Making up for lost time in 
literacy)  
Minilit is for K-2 students and Macqlit is for 3-5 students. This program is designed to help 
and support those students who are struggling with their reading.  It takes place in small 
groups and lasts for 1 period.  
Multilit developed this program, a research based initiative from Macquarie University and 
has been used for over 20 years. 
The staff involved in delivering this program are: Mrs. Isgar, Mrs. Goodall, Mrs. Houghton, 
Mrs. Di Girolami, Mrs. Kerr and Mrs. Ferguson.  
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Library News 
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Senior Assembly                                                 5
th
 April 2019 

 
Today LA 26 and LA 27 presented their assembly item as a News Bulletin. It began with 
interesting events at the Year 6 camp with Mr Cave getting a mention for his bravery and Mr 
Mc for his clarity even when sleeping! This was followed by a cooking show where the talent 
out did Master Chef. Dancing with the Stars continued the entertainment and the 
contestants showed they could move! Our participation and awards for sportsmanship at 
the Summer Carnival was the next story of the bulletin. The students then presented “Read 
Me Maybe” promoting reading. The next item was “So you think you can’t dance!” which 
showed us what it was like to dance in the crazy 70’s and 80’s. The last part of the Bulletin 
was a safety message about riding safely on the road. The assembly was varied and 
extremely entertaining. Congratulations to all the students, Miss De Prazer and Miss Bates! 
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Senior Assembly                                                 5
th
 April 2019 

 
 

Senior Assembly Merit Awards 
Date: 5

th
 April 2019 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA8 Yr4 Katelyn / Abishek Miss Bendeich 

LA19 Yr4 Ary  Ms Kernich 

LA20 Yr4 Hongyu  / Jaxon  Mr Betts 

LA21 Yr4 Eli  / Tate  Mrs Oliver 

LA22 Yr4 Ava  Mrs Roth 

LA25 Yr5 Corbyn  / Shaidan  Mrs Vardy 

LA26 Yr5 Abbey  / Ali  Miss de Prazer 

LA30 Yr5 Keith  Mr Sullivan 

LA31 Yr5 Aleeza  Miss Browne 

LA27 Yr6 Sienna  / Jazmine  Miss Bates 

LA28 Yr6 Teaghan  / Sebastian Mr Cave 

LA33 Yr6 Minghui  / Ryan  / Mona  Miss Rowe 

LA34 Yr6 Amelia  / Jael  / Angelyn  Mrs Leslie 

Library Class LA 34 Mrs Moschner 

Sport Class LA 20 Mr McInerney 

Science Class LA 33 Miss Anderson 

Indonesian Class LA 25 Mrs Colquhoun 

The Arts Class LA 8 Mrs Bryant 

 
 

Senior Assembly Value Awards 
Date: 5

th
 April 2019 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA8 Yr4 Doing My Best – Cameron  
Respect – Jayde  

Miss Bendeich 

LA19 Yr4 Doing My Best – McKaylah  
Respect – Isabella  

Ms Kernich 

LA20 Yr4 Doing My Best – Zahir  
Doing My Best – Aaron  
Respect – Jon  

Mr Betts 

LA21 Yr4 Doing My Best – Brent  
Respect – Zahara  

Mrs Oliver 

LA22 Yr4 Doing My Best –  Cooper  
Respect – Sienna  

Mrs Roth 

LA25 Yr5 Doing My Best –  Mustafa  
Respect – Jorja  

Mrs Vardy 

LA26 Yr5 Doing My Best –  Lily  Miss de Prazer 

LA30 Yr5 Doing My Best – Nawad  
Respect – Jett  

Mr Sullivan 

LA31 Yr5 Doing My Best – Riley  
Respect – Cohen  

Miss Browne 

LA27 Yr6 Doing My Best – Darshan  
Respect – Lucan  

Miss Bates 

LA28 Yr6 Doing My Best – Abdula 
Respect – Brendan  

Mr Cave 

LA33 Yr6 Doing My Best –  Ella  
Respect – Darcie  

Miss Rowe 

LA34 Yr6 Doing My Best –  Brent  
Respect –  Ava  

Mrs Leslie 
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Cyber Safety Workshop 

 
 

On Thursday 11th April 2019 renowned cyber-safety presenter Paul Litherland 
an ex-police officer, will be hosting a Partnerships with Parents workshop 
about the increasingly complex and vitally important topic of cyber-safety 
commencing at 6.30pm.  This is a do not miss event! 

 
Registration can be made through the link below.  
This is a free workshop. 
 

https://www.campbellprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/cyber-safety-presentation/ 
 
Paul Litherland web:  www.surfonlinesafe.com.au 
 
 

Meet the Teacher 

 
 
I have been the Music Teacher at Bletchley Primary School since 2008 when the school first 
opened. Over the years, I have watched our school grow from a few hundred to over a 
thousand students. Since that time, I have virtually taught every student in the school! 
 
Highlights of my time during this period include being involved in the school opening and 
the many ANZAC Services and Presentation Night Concerts. 
 
The instrument that I play is the guitar. I am involved with teaching music to the Year 3 
classes and Senior Music Extension Group. 

 
 

 
 

https://www.campbellprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/cyber-safety-presentation/
http://www.surfonlinesafe.com.au/
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National Ride2School Day 

 
 
It was an outstanding turn out on Friday, 5th April for Ride2School Day here at Bletchley 
Park. There was an amazing array of decorated bikes and scooters passing through the gates 
of the school as families got into the spirit of the day. TED was there high-fiving students 
throughout the Junior Bike Parade. Members from the Canning Vale Police Station greeted 
students as they entered the school gates, discussing the importance of wearing a helmet 
when they ride on wheels, whether it is a bike, scooter or skateboard. Terry Healy local 
Member of Parliament spoke at both bike parades about bike safety in the community. BIG 
thankyou to the Health Committee for assisting with the organisation of the event and to 
the P & C in donating prizes for the best dressed bikes at the bike parades and participation 
raffle for each year group involved in the event. Riding to school is an excellent way to 
include at least 30 minutes of physical activity into every day.  
 
Mr Clint McNerney 
Level 3 Physical Education Teacher 
Health Curriculum Leader 
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P&C - Entertainment Book 
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Crunch & Sip – March Munch 

 
Our school has been participating in March Munch which is endorsed by the 

Cancer Council. It is an opportunity for students to try different types of 

vegetables and fruit. Here is a picture of some super Year 2 students 

munching on vegetables.  

  

Our official Crunch off is Wednesday 27th March where students across the 

school will stop together and munch vegetables. Students are encouraged  

to continue to bring vegetables and/or fresh fruit each day with a bottle of 

cold water for the remainder of 2019.  

If you have any questions please feel free to ask your classroom teacher.  
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Bletchley Park Faction Cross Country 2019 

 
Parents are welcome to come along and watch the Cross Country Carnival 
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Mobile Phone & Smart Watch Policy 

 
Purpose 
 
The increase of mobile phones and other mobile communication devices requires that Bletchley Park 
Primary has clear guidelines for the management on school premises and during school activities 
 
Definition 
 
For the purposes of this policy, ‘communication devices’ refer to mobile phones, smart watches, smart 
glasses and other devices connected to a mobile network. 
 
Rational 
 
Bletchley Park Primary discourages students from bringing mobile phones and smart watches and 
other communication devices to school. These communication devices cause disruption in 
classrooms and the playground and can be used inappropriately to access social media and take 
photos without permission. This can cause distress and breach the privacy of others.  
 
Procedures 
 
Parents are able to contact their children by ringing the school phone number 9394 0955. If 
necessary, students can contact parents from the office phone. If a parent feels it is necessary for 
their child to bring a communication device to school, then they must inform the Principal in writing 
first.  
 
If parent permission has been obtained, the rules for student use of communication devices in the 
school are listed below. 
 
Students are not permitted to use communication devices at school for any reason unless supervised 
by a staff member and with permission. These communication devices: 

1. That are brought to and kept at school are used entirely at their owner’s risk. Bletchley 
Park Primary School cannot accept any responsibility for theft, loss or damage of these 
devices. Students and parents should also recognise that mobile communication devices are 
a highly prized target for theft. 
2. Are to be with the classroom teacher at all times including; before school, recess and 
lunchtime, and must be switched off or on silent.  
3. Smart phone communication, notification alerts, and location must be switched off. This 
includes during excursions and school camps. 
4. Are not to be used to call home in an emergency. This is the duty of the school and the 
administrator/teacher in charge. 
5. Are not to be used to call home in the event of a mishap at school or because belongings 
have been forgotten unless at a teacher’s discretion and under the supervision of the teacher 
–in the main, these events are to be dealt with by the school. Parents will be informed of any 
events that have impacted on their child this includes during school excursions and camps. 
6. Are not to be used in the classroom, playground or incursion/excursion for any of the 
following purposes; check text messages, access games, the internet, images, the camera or 
videos. 
7. Are not to be used to harass, bully or intimidate students or staff. Breaches will be dealt 
with as per the school’s Behaviour Policy. 
8. Are not to be taken on school camps or excursions. 

 
Any use of communication devices by a student, that is in breach of these rules, will lead to the 
confiscation of the device. In this instance, parents will be notified and confiscated devices will need 
to be collected from the Administration office by the student’s parent or guardian at the end of the day. 
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Mobile Phone Permission Form 
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Ministers Statement on School Violence 
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Ministers Statement on School Violence 
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Ministers Statement on School Violence 
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Harmony Week at Bletchley Park 

 
Thank you everyone for another very successful Harmony Week at Bletchley Park. Our week 
was full of activities to celebrate our multicultural differences, which we are so proud of at 
this school. We are particularly thankful to the year 6 students who were at school during 
the week as they helped us with all our announcements and preparations. Here are some of 
their reflections: 
 
Indonesian Assembly 
It was such a pleasure to watch a unique and entertaining Indonesian Assembly! There were 
various languages spoken such as Urdu, Mandarin, Greek and especially English. Our 
wonderful performers put on an interesting performance of The Very Hungry Caterpillar in 
Indonesian. So, thank you to our performers and Ibu Colquhoun, it truly was a treat to 
watch! (by Mahek) 
 
Canteen Multicultural Lunches 
As you might know this week included Harmony Day and many of our wonderful students 
have ordered yummy harmonious lunches from our canteen including Sushi, Curry, Rice and 
Bento Boxes. We would like to give a huge thanks to Robyn and her helpers as they put in 
the effort to cook these yummy foods. Without these wonderful ladies there would not be 
any delicious foods and good experiences. (by Navid) 
 
Family Picnic 
Today was our outstanding family picnic day. This was an amazing event as some of our 
brilliant students’ parents came with all sorts of food. These wonderful  parents showed the 
variety of harmony in our school and the food looked delicious. The students enjoyed the 
awesome finger painting which was all around the school. Also, the fabulous looking dresses 
were popping out, giving the picnic a bloom. (by Kavya) 
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Interschool Summer Carnival 2019 

  
On Friday 29th March, all students in Year 6 embarked on the annual Interschool Summer 
Carnival for 2019! Students participated in 4 different sports including:  
 
Volleyball: Canning Vale indoor beach volleyball centre  
Basketball: Willetton High School basketball centre  
Tee-Ball: Burrendah Park  
Cricket: Burrendah Park  
 
T-Ball teams 4th place and 5th place. Cricket teams 2nd place and 3rd place Basketball teams 
2nd and 3rd place. Volleyball teams 3rd place and 2nd place.  
All the training throughout the term made a significant impact throughout the day. I was 
very proud of each of the teams that participated and having trained with each team 
throughout the term.  
 
Well done to all the students, who participated throughout the day. Students demonstrated 
amazing sportsmanship and teamwork resulting in winning three certificates of recognition. 
BIG thankyou to all the Teachers, Education Assistants and parents for your support with 
the organisation of the carnival, including:  
 
Matt Cave, Lisa Weedon and Matt Mahon – cricket  
Elizabeth Rowe, Michelle Hart and Kate Sparkes– Tee-Ball  
Jaimi Bates, Trystan Lewis and Shaun Bennison – Basketball  
Leah Leslie, Dona Bumbak and Sandy Kerr - Volleyball  
 
I am really looking forward to the Interschool Winter Sports Carnival in Term 2. It was great 
to see a parent contingent supporting their children during the summer carnival. Hope to 
see you at the Winter Sports carnival later on in Term 2.  

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Clint McNerney  
Physical Education Teacher/Level 3 Teacher 
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Community News – Triple P Program 

 

 
 

 


